
 
Weed Garden 
In 1998 a weed garden was established at the south end of the turf center 
property. This display has been very useful for learning the identification of 
broadleaf and grassy weeds of turf. Proper identification is the first step to 
control. Although very labor intensive, the garden has been very useful during 
training sessions with extension agents, and visits from lawncare operators. The 
garden is a major component of the Weed ID workshop held on the afternoon of 
field day and has served as a ready source of plant material for the Turfgrass 
Pest Management class and Turfgrass Short Course, which are taught each fall. 
With the help of the MTF, exceptional 
progress was made in 2001. The number 
of specimens was increased and the 
quality of specimens was also improved. 
Due to the success of the weed garden, 
permanent plastic signs have been made 
to identify the plots year-round. Enough 
plant material has been generated that 
live plant samples were used for the 
Turfgrass Weed ID and Management 
Workshop at the 2005 MTF Conference. 
 
The weed garden has resulted in the development of a weed ID website based 
off of the images generated from the garden. The new website is 
www.msuturfweeds.net. The website design was created during the winter of 
2004. Pictures and descriptions were added during the summer and fall of 2004. 
Students were able to use the website during fall semester. Over 300 pictures 
are included on the site. Users can search by common or scientific name and 
can also search by other known names. The dossier for each weed include 
information on habit, key identification features, look-a-likes, and cultural 
management recommendations. 
 
2004 Preemergence Crabgrass Trial 
The 2004 General Preemergence Crabgrass Trial was conducted at the 
Evergreen Cemetery in Lansing, Michigan. This site is located approximately two 
miles west of the Hancock Turfgrass Research Center and has a history or 
extremely heavy crabgrass pressure. 
  
The preemergence crabgrass treatments were applied on April 23, 2004. 
Commercially available products such as Pendulum 3.3EC, Pendulum 3.8CS, 
Dimension Ultra WSP, and Barricade were included in this trial as a stand alone 
treatments. This year, for the first time, there were several generic formulations 
of the previously mentioned products included in our trial. Record rainfall in May 
and June of this year facilitated excellent germination of crabgrass. Below 
average temperatures at the beginning of the summer delayed development of 
these plants. Warmer temperatures and additional rainfall in late July and August 
made for a nice finish to the season and yielded a very respectable crabgrass 
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